








          


Last year was a better year for our alley thanks to neighbors’ efforts. Thank 
you for remembering that our flat alley is still two blocks long. If snow is 
shoveled/blown into the alley from driveways, especially after the plow 
has passed, ruts form quickly due to traffic. Once the ruts freeze, they 
thaw slowly, especially in the east, because they are shaded by south side’s 
elevation. Please share your ideas. A few things we know will help are:


• Clear snow from your own garage aprons, but please, DO NOT put
it into the alley.

• No cars extended into the alley.
• Keep garbage/recycling containers in our garages or in yards until

Sunday night to give the plow a wider swath.
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